November, 2004

Honourable Brian Kerr

MLA

MLA Kerr:

I am writing today to ask you to join with me and hundreds of other local residents to preserve and protect the Sheringham Point Lighthouse, its traditional road access and surrounding property.

We have been working for almost two years as individuals trying to do everything in our power to have the government recognize the intrinsic historic value of the lighthouse to this community, the people of the West Coast of Vancouver Island and British Columbia heritage as a whole.  Many of us have written to our MP, our CRD Regional Director, and other local officials asking for support and assistance in our effort.

As you are aware, in order to formalize our research and activities toward the goal of obtaining the Lighthouse and surrounding property to insure its preservation and restoration we have formed the Sheringham Point Lighthouse Preservation Society (The Society).   So great is the historic and cultural value of this small patch of land and buildings that we have dedicated hours of our time and considerable resources to accomplish this goal. 

The Society is working with Federal, Provincial and local officials to reach agreement on a type of heritage preservation plan, including the Society, that would best serve the public interest.

Today, I am writing to ask for your strong and sustained support.  We need your help to insure this area is preserved and turned over to the Society for the future.  As stewards of the area, we will work with local government to preserve and maintain the lighthouse and surrounding area.  In addition, we will work to make available to the public information about Sheringham Point lighthouse history and traditions.

I look forward to hearing from you as soon as possible, Thank you. 

Sincerely

cc:   Canadian Coast Guard
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